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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 11 MARCH 2013 AT THE PINE

RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM
Opening:  Meeting opened at 1.02 pm by President Judy Dohle. 

Attendance: Dianne Bradley, Joan Stephenson, Gladys Kretschmann, Karen Taylor, Andrea Quaile, Gwenda Dohle, Peg McGurk, Wallace Young, Eric Dohle, Judy Dohle, Charlie Nolan, Ray Alexander, Pat Alexander, Terry Murphy, Tim Lynch (MBRC) Joan Baker-Winn.

President Judy Dohle welcomed Tim Lynch (MBRC) to meeting.

Apologies:  Tony Watson, John Coutts, Patti Coutts, Keith Beakey, David Knoble (MBRC)

Minutes from the March Meeting 2013:  Judy Dohle moved and Terry Murphy seconded the acceptance of the Minutes as tabled. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Summary for Feb/March 2013.
        Opening Balance




$11 167.71

        Income:  Tea Money             $15.00

                       Web Spon/ship    $250.00  $265.00
        Expenses:  Pub.Liab Insurance         $200.00
                          Twice paid  refund           $250.00
                          Install Cem. Posts           $250.00    $700.00
         Closing Balance:                                                   $10 732.71

         Term Deposit                                                         $ 1 671.05
         Total Funds:                                                          $12 403.76
Joan read and moved the Treasurer’s Report in Patti Coutts absence, seconded by Karen Taylor.
Secretary’s Report:  Joan read correspondence from Tony Watson re: Village Motors Grants.  All members were in favour of his précis of the situation of which the main beneficiaries were Village Motors and the Grant Applicants were of secondary importance. 

Joan read and tabled the correspondence. Seconded by Andrea Quaile.

PR Report:  Karen reported that a Pre-Launch advertisement has been placed in the local paper and that Bernie Dowling will be attending on the Launch Day.  This publicity will aid our RADF Grand accreditation. 

President’s Report:  •  Cemetery Sign Launch – All members are asked to bring a plate.  Mick Gillam has been asked to MC the proceedings. 

•    Craig (Parks & Gardens) said he would have the Cemetery mowed and tidied and mosquito treated before Monday’s launch.  
•    Mick Gillam, David Dwyer and Judy Dohle to unveil the plaques. 

•    Joan Kelly sent her apologies and commented that the Cemetery project was a great achievement for NPHSI. 

•   Time Capsule:  Green garbag placed on the top included the contents: Playboy magazine, sheet of paper including names of 4 people, some Councillors.  A photo pictured John Goodall (cemetery) and Neil Power., others unknown. 

•    Time Capsule items are displayed in the welcome wall at Pine Rivers Heritage Museum. There was a good attendance at the time capsule opening at the Museum and everyone enjoyed the a’tea provided preceding the event. Greg Chapman performed the task of removing the sealed lid with his dad, Grapham Chapman’s supervision. 
•    Judy read document from McCormicks – Fundraiser for Urban Country Music Festival where $10 per ticket sold would be funded to your organisation.  

•    A letter from Tim Lynch (MBRC) was read in regards to Council taking over the publishing of our Heritage Trail Brochure.  Due to poor health, Peter Campbell is happy to rescind his partnership in this venture.  Cr David Dwyer suggested we recognise Peter Campbell for his offer to produce an up-dated version of our Heritage Walk brochure.  

David Dwyer stated that our Heritage Walk had a very restricted budget in comparison to the Dayboro and Deception Bay Heritage Trails. 

Tim Lynch stated that there was money in Council to fund this project before the end of the financial year.  Council will work with NPHSI in partnership on this project.  A Brochure Committee from NPHSI would be elected. Tim stated that there would be no further cost to NPHSI.  

David Dwyer suggested a waterproof print for wet weather, especially the map. 

The council offer was put to the floor for discussion with 14 members for and 2 against.

President Judy Dohle moved and David Dwyer seconded that the NPSHI brochure production be handed over to MBRC with NPHSI working committee input and say in the final product.   All in favour.
Judy Dohle handed Tim Lynch usb stick containing information as per previous NPHSI research and data.  

Working Committee nominations:  Charlie Nolan, Karen Taylor, David Dwyer and Joan Baker-Winn.  All accepted. 

Museum Report:  Joan reported the second Heritage Talk would be this coming Wednesday, 13th March. – Material Matters/ Ruth McDougall 

Exhibition March/April : Pills, Potions and Medical Practice opening 20 March.

School Holiday Activities at PRHM.

General Business: •    Anzac Memorial Avenue -  Charlie Nolan sent information of all WW1 Battles to PRHM some time ago. 

•    Vice President, Charlie Nolan will take over as Acting President of NPHSI in Judy Dohle’s absence. 
There being no further business, Meeting closed at 2.20pm for A’Tea.

Members who have paid Annual Fees at this meeting:


Wallace Young    $20


Ray and Pat Alexander  $30


Gwen and Doug Dohle   $30


John and Leeanne Wright (New Members)  $30

Receipts will be handed out at April Meeting.
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